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November 8, 2016 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
It is my pleasure on behalf of TECHEXPO and the Cyber Security Summit to highly 
recommend CSFI/Cyber Security Forum Initiative as a Marketing & Social Media 
Partner. 
 
I have worked with Mr. Paul De Souza for over five years, where his organization has 
promoted my professional job fairs for the defense industry along with my executive 
level conference that educate cyber security industry professionals from a wide variety 
of industries including Defense, Finance, Retail, Energy, Social Media, Entertainment, 
Healthcare & Technology. 
 
For each of our events throughout the United States, we consistently use the services of 
CSFI to help market our special events to his audience on LinkedIn, Twitter and his 
proprietary database that he sends his newsletters to. Each time we utilize his social 
media services our attendance and revenues increase! 
 
I would be more than happy to provide a more detailed personal & professional 
reference if you need anymore information on my professional opinion of his 
organization and performance of his services. I can be reached at 212.655.4505 
extension 223 or email me at BRand@TechExpoUSA.com  
 
I look forward to many more years working with the CSFI team. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Bradford Rand 
CEO 
TECHEXPO Top Secret 
CyberSummitUSA.com 
 
 


